New England Estuary Society

Business Meeting

29 April, 2005

Eastham, Massachusetts

Meeting called to order by Pam Neubert, President of NEERS at 3:50 (meeting held prior to poster session to allow adequate time for hotel to set up for banquet)

Secretary’s Report provided by C. Delpapa. Motion to accept Secretary’s report, MSV

Treasurer’s Report provided by S. Hale: The student endowment account is steadily growing and many thanks to the attending members who donated to the fund when registering for this meeting. This meeting has a relatively high percentage of on-site registrations which can lead to some delays and complications. The treasurer respectfully asked people to make every effort to pre-register for future meetings. 

This meeting had a respectable $2,675 in donations, (ENSR, ERF, Friends of Pleasant Bay, Horsley Whitten Group, Normandeau Assoc, Marine research, MIT Sea Grant, Orleans Pond Coalition, WHOI Sea Grant, YSI) and registration fees came to $5,685. Their should be a net gain from the meeting in excess of $3,000. A big thank you to WHOI SEA Grant for pledging student travel monies in perpetuity.  

Where is the money? The checking account has $11,492, the student account has $26,641. 

Who are we? Attending by state: Ct-20, ME,- 9, RI- 13, NH-11, MA- 82, NY- 7, Unknown- 1.  With 49 fish, 23 meat and 9 veggie for the banquet.

A motion was made to accept the treasurer’s report, MSV.

Old Business: 

NEERS List Serve: An ‘executive’ decision was made to add any emails we received to the list serve to repopulate the list after the switch to a new provider resulted in a drastic ‘extripation’. The web committee will be meeting early Saturday morning to discuss further issues- any member wishing to join in is welcome.

ERF 2007 is returning to NEERS country and the beautiful city of Providence. Giancarlo is one of the key organizers and he sent along an update. The dates have been selected, 4-8 November at the Providence Convention Center- booking the whole center this time around. The Conference theme is still being discussed but one possibility is solving complex problems with interdisciplinary science. Note ERF 2005 is in Norfolk Virginia.

More money matters: Have not worked out the glitches on a NEERS credit card. The Excomm is also still working to get a service that would allow people to pay on-line when they register.  

New Business:

Marshall Pregnall attended the latest (this week) ERF Governing Board meeting. Apparently ERF had over 1200 abstracts submitted for the autumn meeting! The dates for this Norfolk VA meeting are 16-20 October.

Take a look at the next ERF newsletter for some new information from ERF including a revised mission statement and discussion, a suggestion for a possible name, (CERF is already taken which was the lead choice) to better reflect the growing scope and mission of the Federation while being memorable. There will be a ‘town meting’ in Norfolk to discuss the expansion of affiliates, educational endeavours, name change , international expansion and ever so much more. ERF 2009 will be in Portland Oregon. Marshall wanted to remind everyone there was only two days remaining to nominate individuals to the Awards Committee, (especially seeking nominees for the Cronin Award for outstanding early career scientist) and the ERF web page has all the particulars.

Spring Meeting: need volunteers willing to be hosts. Perhaps Ct Coast Guard- Sam Wainwright?

Sudden salt marsh die back: Susan Adamovich explained there has been an increasing incidence of sudden salt marsh die back. Recently a workshop was convened with about 30 interested individuals attending. The consensus was to keep vigilant and to keep in contact with each other about these die backs occurrences. Susan hoped NEERS would be the mechanism of communication and also a repository of an on-line data base with information and protocol. The ExComm discussed this proposal and voted to take on this task and Ron has most kindly volunteered his services to make it happen. This list serve will be separate from the main NEERS list serve. Those people wishing to be on this special list serve should visit the web page for information on signing up. More information on sudden salt marsh die back can be found on one of the posters in the poster session.

Alan Young, our NEERS Historian, asked if anyone had the ability and inclination to scan in past meeting information like abstracts and schedules to post on the web site? If not does anyone know of an institution that would do it for a reasonable fee? Jim from Miltown stepped up to say he might be able to do this and will talk with Ron about the details.

A rousing cheers for Sandy for hosting NEERS Spring 2005. Sandy also awarded attendees an honorary “sand in your shoes “ award for tackling the volley-ball court poster session. Motion was made to break out the beer now and not wait until the poster session. MSV

Motion made to close business meeting. MSV adjourned at 4:40   

Addendum: Student Award Winners

Emily Schumchenia- Warren

Erin Miller- Dean

Rose Phillips- Rankin

Alyson Eberhardt- Ketchum

Stickleback- David Burdick

